
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: August 11, 2025 

To: Mayor, Mayor Pro Tempore, and Members of the City Council 

From: 
William L. Royston, Recreation and Parks Director 

Ben Rowe, Assistant City Manager 

Council Action Requested: 

Resolution to Name the Salem Lake Pier in Honor of Mr. Brian K. Hutchins 
 

Strategic Focus Area: N/A  

Strategic Objective: N/A 

 

Summary of Information:  

 

 

The Recreation and Parks Commission, at its August 5, 2025 meeting, received a request from 

Mayor Allen Joines, to name the Salem Lake Pier in honor of Mr. Brian K. Hutchins, who was a 

long-time employee of Salem Lake, a 2005 Employee Of the Year, a lake supervisor, and 

eventually the Salem Lake Warden.  Please see the attached letter.  

 

As required by the City Council’s adopted policy on the naming of City-owned buildings and 

facilities, the advisory body overseeing the facility, in this case the Recreation and Parks 

Commission, unanimously supported a resolution recommending the naming of the pier at Salem 

Lake the “Brian K. Hutchins Pier” at its August meeting. 

 

 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee GG   8/11/2025 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 



 


